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SUGGESTIONS

The Committee on Industry, Research and Energy calls on the Committee on Foreign Affairs, 
as the committee responsible, to incorporate the following suggestions in its motion for a 
resolution:

1. Welcomes the reinforcement of the energy cooperation dimension of the ENP; recalls that 
security of energy supply through the diversification of sources remains an EU energy 
policy priority and that both eastern and southern neighbours remain a key focus of the 
EU’s external energy policy;

2. Calls on the Commission to encourage the construction, upgrading and development of 
energy networks and infrastructure interconnections with EU neighbours;

3. Recalls the importance of renewables and of energy efficiency and notes that both the 
EU’s eastern and southern neighbourhoods have major potential in these areas; recognises 
that increased use of renewables is often impeded by a lack of incentives and by technical 
limitations preventing grids from receiving and distributing renewables-generated power,
and encourages the Commission to support the development of local expertise and the 
transfer of know-how;

4. Notes that nuclear safety should be a key priority of the EU’s dialogue with its 
neighbours;

5. Welcomes the Commission’s intention to accelerate the energy market integration process 
by encouraging further convergence of regulatory frameworks, notwithstanding the merits 
of the Energy Community Treaty;

6. Supports further cooperation in sectors such as industry, SMEs, R&D&I, ICT and space; 
welcomes the Commission proposals concerning the development of a common 
knowledge and innovation space and of a digital economy based on ICT;

7. Looks forward to the Commission’s proposals on the new ENI and welcomes the 
Commission’s intention to emphasise the need for further differentiation, flexibility and
conditionality in granting assistance; notes that, while EU financial rules must be fully 
observed, EU assistance should be easily accessible and the pursuit of excellence should 
not be hampered by a rigid framework.


